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August 29, 2024 

 

Judith Henkin, Esq. 

The University of Vermont Medical Center 

462 Shelburne Road, Suite 301 

Burlington, VT 05401 

 

RE: Docket No. GMCB-018-24con, CVMC Replacement of Interventional Radiology 

Equipment in Suite 24, McClure 1, and Related Facility Upgrades, Project Cost: 

$2,906,252 

 

Dear Ms. Henkin: 

 

We know that you are in the process of responding to the first set of questions. Below are 

additional architectural questions. Please respond to the following: 

 

1. Based on the FGI charts submitted with the application, IR 24 is classified as a Class 2 

Imaging Room. Confirm that there are no open procedures performed in IR Suite 24. 

 

2. Explain in detail why the 26% design contingency is needed. Provide a breakdown of the 

components and associated dollar amounts included in the design contingency.  

 

3. Given the scope of the renovation for IR Suite 24, explain in detail why the 

Architectural/Engineering fee is 26% of the renovation cost including both contingencies 

and 37% of just the renovation cost. Provide a breakdown of the components and associated 

dollar amounts. 

 

4. Provide a complete copy of the full vendor quote(s) for all equipment, hardware, and 

software. 

 

5. Provide a detailed description and explanation of all infrastructure upgrades. Provide a 

breakdown of each component and associated cost for each. 

 

In responding, restate the question in bold font and respond in unbolded font. Send an electronic 

copy to me at donna.jerry@vermont.gov and one hard copy (three-hole punched) with a 

mailto:donna.jerry@vermont.govo


 

 

 
 
 

 

Verification Under Oath to my attention at the Green Mountain Care Board, 1 National Life-Davis 

3, Montpelier, Vermont 05633. 

  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 802-760-8162. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

s/  Donna Jerry 

Senior Health Policy Analyst 

Green Mountain Care Board 

 

cc. Laura Beliveau, Staff Attorney, GMCB 


